At a Meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 4th January 2016 at 7.30pm

Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)                
              Mr. M.Wedd (Vice Chairman)              
              Mr. R. Bass 

   Mr. S Beard  
              Mrs. A. Carver               

              Mrs J. Faiers   
   Mr. J. Steel   
   Mr. M.Wattis
   Cllr D Chambers 
   Cllr D Godwin
   Cllr P Grove           
   Mr. M. Davis – Clerk

Apologies: Mrs J. Davison, Mr N. Griffiths and Mrs M. Warfield    
Declaration of Interests: Mrs Beard declared an interest in the proposed sports field. 
Minutes: It was proposed by Mr Steel, seconded Mrs Carver and resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on the 7th December 2015 having been circulated were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
County Councillor’s report: Cllr Grove reported that the increase in council tax was likely to be 3.96%. There was a need for a year on year saving of £25 million. The flood defences installed by both the Environment agency and the County Council had been successful. Cllr Hardman’s had resigned as leader of the county council and Cllr Geraghty was likely to be his replacement. A County Council officer would attend a private meeting of councillors prior to the next monthly meeting to discuss strategic transport issues with regard to the major housing developments. Cllr Wedd to forward a list of some of the likely questions. 
District Councillors’ report: Cllr Chambers reported that the revenue support grant would be cut by £700,000 over the next 3 years. Cllr Godwin advised that the council had been asked to consider supporting Syrian refugees. There was concern about increased commitments at a time of significantly reduced resources. The council may be able to increase council tax by 5% for up to 4 years in order to maintain services. 
Matters arising from the minutes of the 7th December 2015:  

Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  No report.
Highways: Mr Wedd reported that the Lord of the Manor was happy for the parish council to fill a large hole on the edge of Sling Lane adjacent to the common. A load of stone would be ordered and spread in the hole. It would be funded from the common account.
Allotments: No report.
Anti Social Behaviour:  There were reports of vehicles being driven fast / racing in Church Lane, a vehicles tyres being slashed near the Bell Inn, vans being broken into and vandalism to equipment on the play area. The clerk to report the concerns to the police and ask for an increased police presence in the village.
Village Hall: The agreed loan to the hall committee to fund a new boiler was discussed . It was agreed that the clerk would draft an agreement.
SWDP: There was concern that the County Council had changed its policy with regard to the need for the west of Worcester housing development to incorporate a “spine” road capable of forming part of a western orbital route. 
Broadheath Common: No report
Vicarage Green: The path recently constructed across the Vicarage Green had been a great success during the recent extremely wet weather.
Defribrillators: The submission is progressing.
Purchase of land / MUGA: Mr Wedd reported that he had asked a local solicitor about the proposed land purchase. The clerk to write to the Churchwarden, Mr. M. Beard, to request a meeting to progress the proposal. 
Suspension of Standing Orders: No reports.
Correspondence:  
1) Chantry School – Consultation on admission numbers. 

The clerk to write supported the proposed increase in admissions.

2) Eileen Richmond – Nora Parsons donation acknowledgement.

Planning applications for consideration:
Applications

	15/01569/FUL
	9 Jacomb Road
	Proposed construction of a two storey dwelling
	1*

	15/01779/FUL
	Land off Hallow Lane
	Construction of agricultural storage building
	No documents available

	1* Recommend Refusal, the proposal is overdevelopment of the site, will exacerbate existing  parking problems, 
lead to access issues because of inadequate on site parking. There is concern that soakaway drainage will not 

work leading to drainage issues.

AOB:  Mr Bass suggested that the clerk should circulate items of interest to members. 


	Date of Next meeting:  Monday 1st February 2016 at 7.30pm.


To consider: 


To consider the clerk’s expenses:





It was proposed Mr Steel, seconded Mrs Faiers and resolved to pay clerk’s expenses for the year to July 2015 of £574.99





accounts for payment





It was proposed by Mr Steel, seconded by Mr Wedd and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:


1. MHDC- Print village newsletter 						                £110.00


2. Severn Trent Water Ltd- Allotment water 15/6/15 to 8//12/15		                £243.09


3. M Davis – Expenses to July 2015						 £574.99


4. Post Office Ltd – Income Tax, Oct to Dec, 2015				               £309.60


5. Open Spaces Society – Annual subscription 1/1/2016 to 1/1/2017	                               £45.00
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